
Juan Antonio Salazar 

3209 Carter Dr.  

Arlington, TX. 76014 

juanantonio52@gmail.com 

July 31st, 2016. 
 

Dear Brethren:  
 

I pray that my letter find you doing well, I also pray that our God keep you healthy and your work in the 

Lord prosperous. I am thankful with every one of you, for your spiritual, and financial support.  
 

Brethren, our weekly Bible classes with our brother Gerardo, and his wife Diana continue progressing.  

The Bible class is every Friday at 8:00 PM. Because brother Gerardo’s Pentecostal back ground, we are 

studying The Holy Spirit, His Personality and Works. He have a very large family and the majority are 

Pentecostals, he already started talking to them what he’s learning about the Holy Spirit.          
 

Our Bible class with Alma Castillo, is also going well. Because of her understanding of the Scripture, she 

now face and think about the challenges that are ahead, if she decide to obey the gospel. She continue 

attending our worship services on Sunday morning and on Tuesdays.        
 

My Bible class with Brother Miguel on Sundays in the evening is also going well. Because he needs to 

understand concerning the collection on the first day of the week, we study about this subject this past 

Sunday. Miguel and Gerardo, keep been involved in passing the Lord Supper and reading Bible verses on 

Sundays. Victor, Fred and Juan Jr, are doing the same.  
 

The attendance of Sister Mayte and Brother Adrian still very poor, they keep attending only once per 

month, on Sunday evening. God willing, my wife and I will be visiting with Sister Mayte and Adrian on 

Monday August 1
st
 at 8:00 PM. They are a good family with three small children, we not ready to give up 

on them. Please pray for our work, that we be able to encourage them to put the effort to make our God 

part of their lives, and become more faithful to Christ and His church.   
 

Sister Olivares continue attending more, but only on Sundays. Her husband Jose haven’t visit with us in 

while.  
 

Brethren, God willing my Bible class with Alfonso Cordova will be this Saturday at 12:00, because of 

work he haven’t visit with us in a while.  
 

Finally Brethren, I would like to share with you our success in singing night on July 29. This is the eleven 

year that we are doing this, we had brethren from Reynosa and Victoria Tamaulipas Mexico, and from 

the State of Guanajuato, Mx. From Pasadena, Odessa, Lake Jackson Tx. Our attendance was 120, we are 

very happy about it. Every year more Brethren here about our effort and making the sacrifice to be with 

us, hopefully in the future more Spanish congregations would do the same.    

 

Please keep us in your prayers. God Bless you all.              
 
                                                                                                           

                                                                                                                                                     Juan Antonio Salazar                                                                                                                                                                                                          
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